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July 15, 2025 
 
 
Selectboard  
Town of Windsor  
523 Ridge Road 
Windsor, Maine 04363 

 
MANAGEMENT LETTER 

 
In planning and performing our audit of the financial statements of the governmental activities, 
each major fund and the aggregate remaining fund information of the Town of Windsor as of 
and for the year ended June 30, 2024, in accordance with auditing standards generally 
accepted in the United States of America, we considered the Town of Windsor’s internal control. 
We did so to determine our auditing procedures for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the 
financial statements, but not for expressing our opinion on the effectiveness of the Town of 
Windsor’s internal control over financial reporting or compliance. 
 
Management is responsible for the selection and use of appropriate accounting policies and 
procedures. The significant accounting policies and procedures practiced by the Town of 
Windsor are described in Note 1 of Notes to Financial Statements. In performing our test work 
and other auditing procedures, we noted no transactions of the Town of Windsor for the above-
mentioned year end audited, for which there was a lack of authoritative guidance or consensus 
or deviation from best practice. 
 
This report is intended solely for the information and use of the Selectboard, management and 
others within the entity and federal awarding agencies and pass-through entities and is not 
intended to be and should not be used by anyone other than these specified parties. 
 
These matters do not modify our opinion on the financial statements for the year ended June 
30, 2024, where we expressed an unmodified opinion on our independent auditor’s report dated 
July 15, 2025. 
 
We would like to thank Theresa and the rest of the staff at the Town of Windsor for their 
cooperation throughout this audit process. 
 
If there are any questions regarding this letter, please do not hesitate to call. 
 
Very Best, 
 

 
RHR Smith & Company, CPAs 


